Landowners want court to investigate AEUB
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EDMONTON -- Irate landowners whose conference calls were monitored by a private investigator hired by the Alberta Energy Utilities Board may refuse to co-operate with the privacy commissioner as he investigates whether their privacy rights were violated.

They would prefer to have the courts and not the privacy commissioner deal with the matter, one of the landowners said Wednesday.

"It's just one government department investigating another government department, and from our experience they'll just end up saying there is no problem," said Marie Barkley.

Barkley inadvertently helped private investigator Don McDonald access a series of landowners' conference calls after McDonald passed himself off as someone upset about a proposed power line. 

After gaining Barkley's trust, McDonald sent her an e-mail dated May 23 in which he asked: "Is there another conference call scheduled and is it possible to join in?"

The following day, Barkley e-mailed McDonald to tell him she'd forwarded his request to an executive of the Alberta Environmental Network, the organization that set up the conference call network. Four days after that, Barkley forwarded an e-mail she'd received from that executive to McDonald to ensure he could participate in the calls.

Privacy commissioner Frank Work announced Tuesday he will investigate to see what kind of information the AEUB's investigators collected and what they did with it.

The AEUB maintains it launched its undercover investigation and barred members of the public from hearings in Rimbey because of disruptions at earlier meetings in Red Deer and fears of violence. The AEUB insists it wasn't gathering information on how landowners were organizing to oppose future power-line projects and what they planned to do in court.

Those landowners now plan to complain to the courts about an "egregious invasion of solicitor-client privilege."

Liberal Leader Kevin Taft called Wednesday for an expansion of the investigation. Taft said the privacy commissioner should look at all surveillance methods the AEUB may have used, including audio and videotape.
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